
 

Page   The Lamplighter - September 2017  

 

Inside this  

issue  

Beth lehem Un i ted  Method is t  Church  

The Lamplighter  
S e p t e m b e r  2 0 1 7  

 

M i s s i o n  S t a t e m e n t :  

T o  g i v e  o f  o u r s e l v e s  s o  o t h e r s  m a y  

k n o w  J e s u s  C h r i s t .  

ARTICLE  
PAGE 

# 

From the Pastorôs Pen 2 

New Members 3 

Life Under the Clock Tower 4-5 

Dinner Dance 6 

Fall M&Môs 7 

Childrenôs Department News 8 

Youth Group Events 9 

September Calendar 

& Volunteers 
10 

Just for Kids 11 



The Lamplighter - September 2017  Page 2 

 

 

Dear Bethlehem Friends, 

 

 To all of youé but especially to my ñPrayer Challengeò friends ï Two important prayers have been answered this 

week. 

 

 Last night, Walt Reamer, George Jones, Doug Bray, and I attended the Zoning Board meeting in order to present 

our case to receive a Special Exception to the Zoning Ordinance having to do with permission to have a second use on the 

property ï namely the Common Grounds Coffee House.  The opinion of the Zoning Board was that we would only use the 

property as a House of Worship, which would not allow us to open the Coffee House without special exception.  It was 

their opinion that the Coffee House is a Restaurant, and that we needed to meet other conditions regarding signage, 

parking, and loading/unloading.  Last evening, we were able to make our case for those conditions and were granted our 

Special Exception.  Praise God.  Now, it is full speed ahead to prepare for opening as soon as it can practically and 

effectively be done. 

 

 A second answered prayer comes in the person of a man named Sean Garner.  A number of months ago, we posted 

the information regarding a job opening we have for the position of Director of Discipleship Ministries.  Sean was one of 

several persons who responded to the posting.  Sean comes with a depth and breadth of ministry service.  Sean grew up in 

Lancaster County, where his parents still live.  He graduated summa cum laude from West Chester University in 1994 and 

attended the Master of Divinity program with Gordon-Conwell Theological Seminary.  He has served as a Senior Pastor in 

Daytona Beach, FL, but recently worked at Hempfield United Methodist Church in Lancaster County and Haymount 

United Methodist Church in Fayetteville, NC.  In all of those positions, he was a leader who promoted the expansion of 

ministries in multiple ways to reach more people for Christ.  He has led staff, mentored interns, volunteer teams, mission 

trips, worship teams, and lay workers in many projects.  He describes himself this way: 

 

 Spiritual Gifts:  Leadership, Shepherding, and Teaching 

 Languages:  English, Conversational Spanish, and Creole (Haitian) 

 Free Time Activities:  Daily Exercise, Reading, Watching Sports and Movies 

 Youôll Find Sean Wearing:  Khaki Shorts, black shirt (he says this eventually becomes a running  

  joke at every ministry.) 

 Youôll Find Sean Reading:  The Iliad, Good to Great, The Stand, e.e. cummings, C.S. Lewis 

 Youôll Find Sean Listening to:  BBC Newshour, ESPN Radio, etc. 

 Sean Can Play and Teach:  Voice, Guitar, Drums, Piano/Keys, Bass Guitar 

 

Sean is married to Sommer, who is a great talent in her own right.  She is a private voice teacher and had a 

successful studio in the York area.  She is a classical singer and a Zumba Instructor, and has served churches as Director of 

Creative Arts.  Both Sommer and Sean have experience in theater and drama.   

 

I hope you can capture my enthusiasm as this couple prepares to join us in ministry.  That enthusiasm is shared by 

the members of the Staff-Parish Relations Committee.  We are looking forward to wonderful new opportunities in 

Discipleship.   

 

Keep Praying!!!  God is doing amazing things!  And God will not stop as we are faithful. 

 

Yours in Christôs love, 

 

From the Pastorės Pen... 
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Welcome New Members  
 

 

On August 27, 2017 we welcomed the following persons among us as professing members 

of the Church of Jesus Christ, here at Bethlehem United Methodist Church: 

 

Marjorie Ann Armstrong, 2046 Faversham Way, York, PA  17402.  (717) 430-8305.  

Marjorie is a retired homemaker.  She and her husband John (deceased) have two children.  

We know Cheryl King, who is a member of our church family.  She also has a son, Greg.  

She has recently moved to our area from Marion, Indiana, and joins by letter of transfer 

from First United Methodist Church of Marion.   

 

Kristine Cousler-Womack, 14 South Park Street, Dallastown, PA  17313.   

(717) 825-5431.  Kristine is an Administrative Assistant at Pabody Agency of Nationwide.  

She is married to David Womack, Jr. and has a three-year-old son, Oliver Cousler.  She 

sells Paparazzi Jewelry and works part-time at Davidôs Bridal.  In her free time, she enjoys 

scrapbooking, working out, and photography.  She joins by letter of transfer from 

Pleasureville United Methodist Church, York. 

 

Lauren and James Garrity, 556 Green Meadows Drive, Dallastown, PA  17313.  (570) 850-7826.  Lauren is a 

Medical Assistant with the Spring Garden Family Practice.  She loves helping children and is eager to assist in 

teaching Godôs word to children.  Jim works at UNFI.  He likes to work on computers, read, build things, play video 

games, and gardening.  Lauren and Jim are expecting their first child in October and have chosen the name Cambria 

Irene, for their daughter.  They join by letter of transfer from Christ United Methodist Church, Selinsgrove. 

 

Stephen Gruber,  5416 Logan Road, Felton, PA  17322,  (717) 993-2986.   Steve owns and operates the Deer Valley 

Turf Farm and Landscaping.  He has many interests, and especially enjoys golf and horseback riding.  Steve has a 

great love of the outdoors.  He has three children, a boy and two girls, whom he ñloves to death.ò  He joins by 

affirmation of faith. 

 

Susan and Michael Lau, 998 Stream View Lane, York, PA  17403.  (717) 432-2439 (his)  (717) 858-1323 (hers).  

Susan retired as a teacher in the Red Lion School District, and enjoys volunteering at a preschool, where her teaching 

skills are put to use.  She also enjoys painting in watercolor medium, as well as reading.  Mike retired from RDG 

Corp., a construction and property management company, where he was one of the owners.  He enjoys traveling and 

reading.  They have two sons and two grandchildren, whom they adore.  They join by affirmation of faith. 

 

Barbara and Benjamin Terroso, 2864 Ironstone Hill Road, York, PA  17403.  (717) 741-2297.  Barbara is Student 

Services Coordinator at Dallastown Middle School and Ben is Head Teacher at Dallastown Intermediate School.  

They have many interests including sports, both as participants and spectators.  They have five children whom they 

are busy following as they are at different stages of their own educational journey.  They join by letter of transfer 

from McKendree United Methodist Church, Airville.  
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Life Under the Clock Tower  

 

 

 
 

?  ?     Bible Quiz     ?  ? 

 

In memorable language in Revelation, God tells the church 

in Laodicea, ñI am about to spit you out of my mouth,ò 

because it is metaphorically ______ (fill in the blank).  

 

A.  too hot  

B.  too cold  

C.  tasteless  

D.  lukewarm  
 
 

 

 

See Page 10 for answer. 

SPONSORS OF THE MONTH - SEPTEMBER 
 

Many of our neighbors in York City are struggling to meet 

basic needs, and face hunger and homelessness on a daily 

basis.  Children and the elderly are especially vulnerable.  The 

BUMC Missions Committee is grateful to everyone who has 

responded to this need by becoming sponsors of the ministry 

between BUMC and óOUR DAILY BREADô Soup Kitchen.   
 

This month we specifically want to thank the following 

sponsors.  Their donation has made it possible for the 

Missions Committee to purchase and prepare a hot luncheon 

that will be served to over 300 children and adults at óOUR 

DAILY BREADô soup kitchen in downtown York on 

Tuesday, September 5.  
 

We continually give God thanks for the generosity of the 

Bethlehem Church family! 
 

Austin and Diane Eberly 

Gene and Miriam Gemmill 

James and Lisa Hott 

Dan and Karen Jordan 

Grace Neff 

Gerald and Marty Wood  

Fox Optimal Living: 

Resident of the Month - Martha Baer 
 

Congratulations to our August FOX Optimal Living  

Spotlight Award winner, Martha Baer.  Martha is a 

newer resident at Senior Commons but she 

immediately joined in to exercise without fear and 

faithfully attends the FOX Fitnessize class.  As an 

avid walker prior to moving to Senior Commons, she 

feels the classes allow her to maintain energy levels, 

strength and balance.  More importantly, Martha 

retained her ability to help others.  Even at the age of 

95, Martha enjoys helping others more than herself. 

You can usually find her assisting other residents with 

mobility, getting to/from the activity or dining rooms 

and even helps some of her friends with dressing on 

occasion.  In addition to walking, Martha enjoys word 

searches to keep her mind active and healthy.  

Martha's advice to other residents: "Be kind."  

Calling all 

ALL-STARS 
join us for our 

25 Year Celebration 

of Reading 

September 10 @ 10:30 AM 

Letôs Celebrate! 
 

Anyone who has ever been an All-Star is invited to this 

celebration.  Letôs show our love of reading by filling the 

Sanctuary! 

 

Bring a book to donate to the library in honor of an  

All-Star.  A bookplate will be placed inside the cover of 

each book with their name. 
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Life Under the Clock Tower, cont.  

 

 

 

 

ATTENTION  

PARENTS OF 

YOUNG ADULTS 

IN COLLEGE: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

We want our college students to know that we are 

thinking and praying for them every day.  So once 

again, we are sending them care packages and cards.  

Our college ministry is requesting emails and 

addresses of all members that are in any form of 

higher education.  Please contact Ann Morton: 

email:  amorton2@verizon.net 

or call 717-600-1028. 

 

HIDDEN TREASURE?? 

 

NEAR YOU?? 

 

ON SUNDAY?? 
 

It could be!!  Look around you as you sit in the 

worship service.  Is there someone near you that you 

never have talked to, haven't seen before, or can't put 

a name with the face?  That person could be the 

hidden treasure, treasure that God has nudged to 

Bethlehem to be discovered by you and others in the 

congregation.  Spiritual gifts of those unknown 

treasures could be waiting just to be found. 

 

So when you see someone you don't know, never 

talked to, or can't name, step out of your comfort zone 

and introduce yourself. "Welcome to Bethlehem 

Church.  I'm Jane Smith.  I don't believe we've 

met."  Don't worry if the person says he/she has been, 

"coming to this church for 23 years."  Just explain that 

you don't know everyone who comes to worship on 

Sunday and that you're glad to meet 

them.  CONGRATULATIONS!  You just 

strengthened the fellowship at BUMC by making 

another connection among your brothers and sisters. 

 

Becoming a more welcoming congregation and 

developing a more inviting culture should be 

everyone's mission, and now is the opportune time to 

start as we look forward to guests who will be drawn 

to the new building and outreach programs that are 

developed. 

 

Look for ways to say, WELCOME TO BETHLEHEM 

CHURCH!  I'M SO GLAD YOU CHOSE TO 

WORSHIP WITH US.  In your lifetime, there may 

never be a better opportunity to discover hidden 

treasure. 

 

Therefore, go and make disciples of all nations, 

baptizing them in the name of the Father, and of the 

Son, and of the Holy Spirit.  Matthew 28:19 

 

~From the Welcome Team 

Safe Sanctuaries Corneré 
 

Safe Sanctuaries is an overt expression in making 

congregations safe places where children, youth, and 

elders may experience the abiding love of God and 

fellowship within the community of faith.  One of the 

first steps in ensuring this happens is to develop a 

Safe Sanctuaries Policy.  A poster of this policy is 

located in the hallway outside the Childrenôs 

Department.  There are also copies of this policy in 

the bin just outside the church office.  You may also 

view the policy on our church website at 

www.gotobethlehem.org. 

 

In keeping with the Safe Sanctuaries Policy, 

Bethlehem United Methodist Church will report and 

respond to all suspected incidents of abuse as 

required by state law and our moral conscience and 

we will be prepared to minister to the families of 

both the abused and the perpetrator. 
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Dinner Dance  

COME DANCE WITH US!  

 

 

TICKETS ON SALE NOW!  
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

DINNER:  6:00 pm - 7:00 pm 
DANCE:  7:00 pm-10:00 pm   

Music by Rhythm Entertainment 
 

Dinner, Dessert & Chocolate Fountain  

$25.00 per person  
 

 

Bethlehem United Methodist Church ð New Fellowship Hall 
 
 

TICKETS MUST BE PURCHASED IN ADVANCE!! 
 

Tickets available at the BUMC/TLC Network Table. 

 

Proceeds Benefit B.U.M. Church Mission Efforts 

 

 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 7  
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Fall M&Mės (Meals & More) 

 

 
 

M&MôS Fall Session 
Wednesdays at 5:30 PM for the meal and 6:15 PM for the study. 

(Cost of the meal is $5/person or $15/family.) 

 

We will kick off the beginning of the M&Môs sessions with the annual picnic at York Township Park.  

Please join us at the large pavilion located next to the play area on September 13, 2017, at 5:30 PM.  

Everyone is asked to bring a side or drink to share; chicken will be provided.  Donôt miss your chance for 

good times with friends old and new. 

 

Our Fall session is 8 weeks, beginning on September 20 and ending on November 15.  (We will not meet 

one week in October.)  The meal will be prepared by Scott Sellers and will be served at 5:30 PM.   We 

will be offering three classes that will begin at 6:15 PM and last approximately one hour. 

 

Traveling Light by Max Lucado   We become worn out from carrying excess baggage whether itôs a 

physical or spiritual load.  With the twenty-third Psalm as our guide, letôs release some burdens we were 

never intended to bear.   Facilitator:  Mary Frances Bull 

 

Restored!  (Based on a book by Dan Schaeffer)  Restoring your life so you can help others restore theirs.  

This study is based on the Book of Ruth which is a story that shows how we need help from others and 

how we can help others, sometimes without even knowing.  Participants will receive materials each week 

that require reading with questions to ponder that will then be discussed during class.   

Facilitators:  Troy Harrold and Keith Metzel 
 

I and II Timothy plus Titus  A church must be well-organized, have a squeaky clean reputation, and be 

staffed by qualified leaders.  After all, the spiritual health of all who worship there, even the eternal 

destiny of some, is at stake.  First and 2nd Timothy and Titus contain significant instructions for 

establishing and maintaining orderly churches that receive the Lord's approval.  This is accomplished 

through orderly lives, orderly prayers, orderly worship, and orderly discipline.  Could this study be 

especially pertinent to us here at Bethlehem, right now, during this time in our history, when new 

ministries are being created?  Come and find out !!!  Facilitator:  Jim Stine 
 

Wednesday Night Life Group  (Contact Elizabeth or Matt Trump for more information.) 

 

***NEW***PEANUT M&MôS is being offered this session for kids.  Each week they will explore a 

lesson along with activities and music.  The topic will correlate with the Wednesday Night Life Group.  

For additional information contact Sue Sharp (717-324-6208). 

***Some classes may require the purchase of a book.  Stop by the Registration Table during coffee 

fellowship in Wesley Hall at BUMC.*** 
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Parents and children, join us  

Sunday, September 10
th
 in the Childrenôs 

Department during the Sunday school hour  
(9:30 - 10:15) to kick off the new school year.    

 
We will be making a craft to update the bulletin 

board in Fellowship Hall. 
 

Snacks will be provided. 
 

We look forward to seeing you there!  

Childrenės Department News 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Movie Night  
Friday, September 29 th  

6:30 -  8:00 PM  

 
Join us in the childrenõs department 

for a movie and snacks  

 
If you plan to attend, please let me know. 

Julie Spyker - (717) 600-4075 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bethlehem United Methodist 
Church  

 
 
 
 
 
Choir rehearsals will resume Sunday, 

September 10 th . 
 
Immediately following the childrenõs message at 
the 10:30 AM service, all kids (K -8th  grade) 
interested in participating in the Youth Choir 
will be taken downstairs to the Childrenõs 
Department for rehearsal.  Join us for 
refreshments at our first rehearsal as we all get 
reacquainted.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 
natalielaz40@gmail.com .  Looking forward to 
another great year!  Natalie Smith  

Itõs Cookie Time! 
Tuesday, September 19 th  

6:30 -  8:00 PM  

We will be making cookies for the Helping 

Hands bagged lunches that will be  

prepared on Sunday, Sept. 24 th . 

If you plan to attend, please let me know. 
Julie Spyker - (717) 600-4075 
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SHINE Youth Group Events  


